
Meeting Notes: 

Robb Mowbray 

Introductions  

P.O. Box 37051, #38 - 3200 Island Highway, Nanaimo, BC Canada, V9T 6N4 / Phone 250-741-9333  

Rotary District 5020 / Club # 31160 

Club Anniversaries 

No Anniversaries this week. 

Weekly Wake-up 

Upcoming Programs 

Apr 26th – John Horn, Connective 

May 3rd – Cathy Manson, Classification Talk 

May 10th – Amber White & Maria Martens, Childrens Health Foundation of VI 

 

 

Newsletter Date: 
April 26th, 2023 

Club Birthdays 

 No Birthdays this week. 

Link to Daybreak Calendar…daybreakrotary.ca/events/  

Sunshine Ladies reminder... A reminder...If any members know of another member who is 

ill or who has had a death in the family, please let our Sunshine Ladies, Sher or Donna 

know, so that they can send out a card on behalf of the club. Thank you.  

Please send content and photos for the Weekly Wake-up to robbmowbray(AT)telus.net 

Club Duties 
If you are unable to fulfill your duty,  

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT,  

then let the meeting chair know.  

 
April 26th, 2023  
Front Door Greeters:  
Duane Seibel 
     & Ric Sterling 
Front-of-House: 
Sheila Forrest 
Tech Set-up & Run 
TBA 
Inspiration:  
Scott Manson 
Introductions:  
Karen Mattern 
Rotary Minute:  
Sher Holubowich 
50/50:   
Zel Hopson  
Sgt at Arms 
Wayne Peddie 

 

May 3rd, 2023 

Front Door Greeters:  
Dave Thompson 
    & Dawne Anderson 
Front-of-House: 
Jodi Rogers 
Tech Set-up & Run 
TBA  
Inspiration:  

Rod Mont 
Introductions:  
Cathy Manson 
Rotary Minute: 
Zel Hopson 
50/50:   
Bill Brendon 
Sgt at Arms 
Duane Seibel 

 

May 10th, 2023 
Front Door Greeters:  
Naomi Bailey & Ev Boegh  
Front-of-House: 
Jodi Rogers 
Tech Set-up & Run 
TBA  
Inspiration:  
Bonnie Murrell  
Introductions:  
Scott Manson 
Rotary Minute:  
Anna Jones 
50/50:   
Bill Brendon  
Sgt at Arms 
Dave Thompson 

In Person Meetings Taking Place!!!… 

In-person meetings are now at Nanaimo Golf Course for meetings AND breakfast will be 

served! Please confirm by Monday noon on DaybreakRotary.ca 

… 

 

Meeting Notes: 

Linda Koshman  

Volume 27, Issue 42 

Meeting Notes: 

Kris Rongve  

https://www.daybreakrotary.ca/events/


Meeting Notes – April 19th, 2023 by Rod Mont, photos by n/a 

President Graham welcomed everyone and did the land acknowledgement to the traditional and unceded 

territory of the Snuneymuxw First Nation. Rod M. led us in O Canada and Karin did the inspiration.  

 

San welcomed our visitors Hayley Poirier (guest of Dave T.), Cathy's parents Gordon and Joyce Graham, 

and the Rotary Exchange Students Veera Lahdensuo from Finland and Luzia Oberndorfer from Austria. 

 

Mike H, for the Rotary Minute, said he has been working with the committee for the Terry Rogers Memorial 

Golf Tournament. Mike reminded us to remember the legacy of our Rotary projects. What we have done 

over the years has made a big difference to others. 

 

Rod M. announced that nominations will be taken next week for Rotarian of the Year. All Daybreak 

Rotarians are eligible to be nominated except our current president and the winners for the past three 

years. This means the following Rotarians are NOT eligible: Graham Calder, Sheila Forrest, Bonnie 

Murrell, and Jodi Rogers.  

 

Rod M. also reminded everyone of the Community Shred and Bottle Drive happening on Saturday,  

May 13th. A sign-up sheet will be circulated starting next week. 

 

Lisa Garvie was inducted as a new Rotarian by Rod M. Lisa's husband Mike G. introduced Lisa.  

All members welcomed Lisa to the club! 

 

Tanya Forbes gave her classification talk and was introduced by Dave T. Tanya was born and raised in 

PEI. She has two older brothers. Her Mom was a stay-at-home Mom and her Dad did many things 

including announcing for horse races, being on air for radio, writing for a newspaper, and running road 

show fairs in the Maritimes. Tanya got an English Literature degree from UPEI and a Public Relations 

diploma in Ottawa before moving to Nanaimo in 2010. Tanya's daughter Charley is now 15. 

Tanya has been working with RE/MAX since 2019 starting as a receptionist and adding various things 

such as being involved with social and event co-ordination and on-boarding new Realtors. 

 

Gordon Graham thanked Daybreak Rotary for its support in the project spear-headed by him and his wife 

Joyce to build a high school in Rwanda for underprivileged children. It has been a challenging time raising 

funds and our club helped by donating $3,500 USD which was matched by a District Community Grant. 

The plan is for the school to eventually graduate 100 students per year and the school hopefully will be 

open this September. 

 

Jill reminded everyone of the Community Trash Pick-up happening on Saturday, April 22nd. Members 

were encouraged to sign up on Eventbrite. There is a link at www.daybreakrotary.ca. 

 

President Graham reminded members that Dawne is looking for volunteers for the Salvation Army 

Volunteer Appreciation event. Volunteers are 8needed at 10AM on Thursday, May 11th.  

Contact Dawne if you can assist. 

 

Graham also reminded us of the work party at CDC on April 29th. 

 

Doug L. gave us an update on the Golf Tournament. It will happen on May 26th. Prizes are needed. Caitlin 

has put together an information package for potential sponsors. If you are not golfing, you can still attend 

the dinner for $60 per person. 

 

Evelyn announced that the Area 40 Public Image Committee which involves the five Rotary Clubs in 

Nanaimo and Lantzville has changed its name to the Area 40 Partnership Committee. Evelyn also 

announced that our club's new badges will be ordered soon. 

 

Zel did the 50/50, which was won by Scott. Dave T. did the honours as Sergeant-at-Arms. 

 

May will be a busy month for Nanaimo Daybreak Rotary! 

District Governor 2020-2021: 

Greg Horn 

RI President 2020-2021: 

Holger Knaack 

  

 Make-ups 

To ensure that your make-up 

information is properly recorded, 

send any info on extra meetings 

attended, extra committee work, 

service projects, online work, etc. 

to Denise Davidson.  

  

~~~~~~~ 

Four Way Test 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 

Volume 27, Issue 41 ..  

Rotary Club Meetings 
Wednesday – Parksville, Bayside Inn, 5:45 bi-monthly    

1st, 3rd Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Nanaimo Golf Club, 6:10 pm 

Every other  Wednesday – Nanaimo Oceanside, Nanaimo Golf Club 5 p.m. 

Thursday – Lantzville – 2nd, 4th, 5th  

Friday – Nanaimo –Nanaimo Golf Club, 12:00 p.m. 

Rotary Contacts 
Club President: 

Graham Calder 

Past President: 

Janice Krall 

Vice President: 

Rod Mont 

Club Secretary: 

Bonnie Murrell 

Club Treasurer: 

Anna Jones 

Club President Elect: 

Dave Thompson 

  

International Services Director: 

Duane Seibel 

Public Image & Community 

Services Director: 

Jodi Rogers 

Youth Services Director: 

Terry Gwilliam 

Club Services Director: 

Denise Davidson 

Member Services Director: 

Jeff Boegel 

 

Bulletin Editor: 

Robb Mowbray 

  

Assistant Governor Area 4: 

Ken Hammer 

District Governor 2022-2023: 

T. Dale Roberts 

RI President 2022-2023: 

Jennifer Jones 

  

 Make-ups 
To ensure that your make-up 

information is properly recorded, 

send any info on extra meetings 

attended, extra committee work, 

service projects, online work, etc. 

to Denise Davidson.  

  

~~~~~~~ 

Four Way Test 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 
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